Minutes taken from June 6, 2017 District 9 Meeting/ Panel 67

Opened with Serenity Prayer

Reports:

Minutes from previous meeting read by Pati voted and accepted.

Treasurer Report was given by Shanon. We currently have \$1931.33 Report voted and accepted.

Intergroup Report given by Bruce for Laura (Waimea Wahines Intergroup Rep) who couldn't be present.

Deborah (our Panel 67, Area 17 Secretary) is going to attend our next District meeting which is scheduled for June 20th.

Rachel (our Registrar) is still trying to update several of our Groups info for District 9. We currently have 19 groups and 6 remaining to be updated.

Laura has Myna Birds Letters and she will bring them to next meeting.

A church in Wahiawa wants to have an AA meeting at its location. We will email info to GSR's once we have more information.

DCM: Given by Bruce.

Next assembly is the Budget Assembly - August 26-27, 2017 -West Hawai'i #8

Bruce checked out Camp Homelani for our Election Assembly in November 2018. He was impressed with the location and the group decided to reserve the date for Nov. 10 & 11 2018.

Ernie (Treatment Standing Committee) is still looking for groups willing to host Treatment Center meetings.

Bruce also inquired if everyone is receiving their emails including the info he forwarded from Bob (Delegate) while at GSC.

Group Reports

Karen (Cottages): (Treatment) There was a lot of upheaval the last couple of months and things seem to be settling down now. The group has a new Treasurer, Jim. Albert is the new Alt GSR. There are a lot of new members doing service. The cottages have been pretty consistent with Pie Chart donations.

Bob (Imua): (Web Committee) The group is doing well. Meetings have been a little smaller lately but that isn't uncommon. They are some new comers involved in service.

Dan (Mililani Men's Stag) (Corrections) He was just given contact information about a man released from jail in California and coming to Oahu, he is looking forward "Bridging the Gap". The meetings are good and large, many are military and mandatory to attend.

Pati (Waimea Wahines): (CPC) the meetings have been a bit smaller recently. We have been having a Step meeting at the end of each month. Lots of great speakers, all is good.

Shanon (Mililani Women's): Meeting is going strong. A lot of newcomers but there is no one willing to be GSR!

Bruce (Ten & Ten): the group is doing fine. They held a group conscious and about 1/3 of the group attended. It's getting time for service rotation and they still need a GSR.

The meeting ended a little early so we read the $1^{\rm st}$ Tradition and had a little discussion.

We closed with the Responsibility Pledge.

Treasurers Report